TeachingEnglish – keeping your finger on the pulse 

Digital advance and economic turmoil are creating an uncertain world for both us and our students. Developments in mobile technology are changing the boundaries of the teaching and learning processes and extending them beyond the classroom walls. While the decline in traditional job prospects means that our students now have to prepare themselves to become lifelong learners updating their knowledge and skills throughout their working lives.

So how can we live up to the challenges of this changing panorama? Where can we find ideas that help us re-examine our approach to teaching and resources that keep us abreast with the times? How can we meet the shifting needs of our students and keep them motivated in what we do?

In this article I’ll outline some of the features on TeachingEnglish that are designed to support our professional development, introduce us to innovative teaching ideas, provide us with new tools and resources… in short, that will help us to keep our fingers on the pulse.

Teacher Training 

http://www.teachingenglish.org.uk/teacher-training 

In response to the many teachers who want to keep up with their professional development, TeachingEnglish has taken a new initiative to offer its training courses online. 
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All the courses have been written by an experienced team of writers and trainers and they fall into three categories:

· Self-access workshops: short online workshops for you to study on your own

· Self-access courses: courses you can start at any time, studying when you want

· Moderated courses: led by a British Council moderator

Seminars

http://www.teachingenglish.org.uk/seminars 

These are videos of seminars that have been presented by experts in different aspects of language teaching and give us access to cutting edge ideas. My favourite to date is Motivating the unmotivated by Ken Wilson in which he outlines 6 factors that you should keep in mind if you want your students to look forward to your classes.

Webinars

http://www.teachingenglish.org.uk/webinars
You can either take part in these webinars online as they happen,  or watch a video recording of them after the event. Each webinar focuses on a different aspect of our teaching practice and aims to offer practical advice. Participants attending the webinars are encouraged to join in and enrich the discussion by sharing the experiences of their own teaching situation. Some examples of recent webinars are: Using literature for language learning, The learner-centred classroom and Ten ideas for mobile learning. 

Video tips 

http://www.teachingenglish.org.uk/tips
We are all keen to pick up tips about what works well in other people’s classrooms and these videos offer a great opportunity to witness teachers trying out differing techniques with their students aimed at engaging them in productive learning.
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A fun quiz that tells you what kind of teacher you are.




Great lesson plans  

http://www.teachingenglish.org.uk/great

Tools for teachers 

http://www.teachingenglish.org.uk/tools-for-teachers
These include a flashcard maker and a gap-fill generator that allow you to quickly create and personalise your own classroom materials.


When you complete the quiz you are told what your personal learning style is and directed to a series of lesson plans and activities that you can mix and match to suit the way you teach best and the learning styles of your students. 

Featured blog of the month 

http://www.teachingenglish.org.uk/featured-blogs
If you want ideas on innovative forms of teaching or to get insights into the lively debates taking place in the world of ELT bloggers, then this is something for you. Each month, the TeachingEnglish team gives an award to the ELT blogger who has written a post that presents new ideas for what we can do in the classroom or that stimulates reflection on the way we teach. One of my favourites in this now distinguished blog roll is Kieran Donaghy who demonstrates how to use imaginative short films to get students thinking creatively and expressing their ideas.

TeachingEnglish on facebook https://www.facebook.com/TeachingEnglish.BritishCouncil
The TeachingEnglish facebook page now has nearly 60,000 users from all over the world and offers the latest news about what’s happening in the ELT world. It provides a regular meeting place where we can interchange thoughts about our teaching practice,  get ideas for classes or find support for our professional development. It also features a weekly online chat that enables us to get together and discuss the specific issues and problems we face in our daily teaching lives.
Ann Foreman
ann.foreman@britishcouncil.es 
Ann is a classroom teacher and teacher trainer based at the British Council centre, Bilbao, Spain. She forms part the British Council’s Global English team and runs its Teaching English Facebook page <http://www.facebook.com/TeachingEnglish.BritishCouncil> and contributes to #TeachingEnglish Twitter. 
This is a new section on the TeachingEnglish site which introduces students to different aspects of life and culture in the UK. Here you’ll find complete and carefully staged lesson plans plus detailed worksheets for students. In addition,  each lesson plan comes with an attractive poster that you can download and use to brighten up your classroom.
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One that I particularly enjoyed was Using songs in the classroom, an inspiring video showing a teacher using songs, rhymes and chants to introduce new language and to practise phonic sounds. And from the joy you can see on the children’s faces it is clearly a technique that engaged them to the full!
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The first to come on stream is Primary Essentials directed at teachers who work with young learners aged 7 to 11. And there will be more courses following on shortly, covering all aspects of our teaching practice and of interest to both newly qualified and experienced teachers alike.
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There’s also a fun quiz – What kind of teacher are you? inspired by Howard Gardner’s theory of multiple intelligences.








